
The Community Development of the City of Buffalo met September 29, at 5:00pm. 

 

The committee discussed with Brandy the Buffalo Day budget and how the fireworks were co-mingled 

into the entire Buffalo Day Fund. It was thought that not everyone understood that the amount of 

money that the City donated went toward the entire event. 

In 2019 Buffalo Day events were given $3,000 and fireworks were given $2,000. In 2020 Buffalo Day 

events were given $7,000 and fireworks were given $3,000. 

Brandy also provided breakout numbers for Buffalo Day 501C3 

Committee members thanked Brandy for her and her family’s hard work and explained that their 

questions were not intended to create turmoil but to ensure public funds are being spent appropriately.    

Adams reported the  street light project estimate came in the $204,000 

Adams Reported that he had met with a contractor regarding the installation of a dock and he hadn’t 

returned a quote yet.  He would email it to the members when received. 

Hammons reported that her and Judy Blessing researched the pit toilets at the beach.  There estimates 

came in for the toilet,  and installation for $28,320 for a double and $18,175 for single. She was going to 

get pricing on a cement pad and base installation. 

 

Motion by Adams to adjourn at 6:30, seconded by Angie and carried unanimously. 


